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Report dated Tuesday, November 12 (Position N34 43 79; W76 39 66; Beaufort, NC)

As we wrote in our report last week, we arrived in Elizabeth City, NC, around noon Nov. 5, and we didn't leave until Friday morning, Nov. 8.  We stayed at Mariner's Wharf, a courtesy dock (that means FREE).  On our way to the Laundromat Wednesday morning, the founder of the Rose Buddies, Fred Fearing, invited us into his home for a chat.  He told us about how he stared the Rose Buddies tradition back in 1983 after the death of his beloved wife. Since then he and other volunteers have been greeting visitors at the Mariner's Wharf; and when numbers warrant, they hold a wine & cheese hour.  Here you get information about local sights, and a great opportunity to meet and mix with other boaters.

Wednesday night we accompanied Adam & Sharon from the trawler "Sea Borne" to a sea food diner (Quality Seafood) so we could sample a southern treat called Hush Puppies.  It is fried cornmeal dough balls, slightly sweet, similar in taste to doughnuts.  Delicious!!!  We didn't have supper because we'd had a late Mexican lunch at Mamasita's.  (Not the usual Tex Mex style of cuisine, quite good.)

Thursday we set off early in the morning for hot showers.  For $3/person, we were given access to the locker rooms at a local health club 20 minutes walk from the dock.  For $10/person you can use all the facilities of the club, including the swimming pool.  Since the day was sunny and warm, we walked about town, went into a few shops, did a little Email at the library, but mostly spent our time chitchatting with the locals and boaties.  Having been spared the cost of marina fees, we treated ourselves to another meal out.  We had a very good pizza at Mulligans.  Just before supper, we visited with Sassy Cat (34 foot catamaran), and discussed with Dave, Nancy, Ron & Mike their experiences along the eastern coast of Mexico and Guatemala.  They had a lovely male Whippet aboard, curled up on the settee in a blanket. 

We left Elizabeth City at 07:00 Friday morning (Nov. 8). We motor sailed for the next three days, covering about 145 miles.  Nights were spent at anchor in Alligator River off Cypress Swamp and Campbell Creek.  We anchored in the harbor opposite Beaufort's Front Street just after 17:00 on Sunday (Nov. 10).  Amazingly, we pulled up right behind Ken aboard "Sea Isle", a fellow we met at Kingston Public Dock in New York State back in September.  We'd had radio contact with him two days before, and were hoping to see him in Beaufort.

It was so warm and sunny yesterday morning (71 + deg F), Ron decided to pull out the push-pull cable from the helm assembly.  Over the coming days he will try to clean it and get it working smoothly again.  We will be staying here in Beaufort for a few days.  There is unsettled weather in the area, with scattered thunderstorms and threat of very high winds.  So far we've been lucky: only three thundershowers lasting less than a half-hour each.  This harbor is a good place to hide out, but it is a little too crowded.  So we have to keep a careful anchor watch at all times.  So far so good.  Tomorrow morning at 09:00 we will have a courtesy car from the North Carolina Maritime Museum's bookstore to go get some groceries.  There's no charge, and we'll have it for two hours.

